
TRAILS NEWSLETTER
R

W
IN

T
E

R
  2

01
9



Sara Boilen

B
O

A
R

D
 C

H
A

IR

This past year was a successful year for the BMWF filled with growth, enthusiasm, 
and (of course) some amazing volunteers. It is my great pleasure to take this moment 
to remind you all – our amazing supporters – about last year’s accomplishments and 
our future, about which we could not be more excited. 
 
To start, last season, the intern program grew to the largest to date. We had eleven 
interns, including four Wilderness Conservation Crew members, five Wilderness Ranger 
Interns and two Packer Apprentices. We were fortunate enough to have Meg Killen step 
into the role of Stewardship Coordinator and she has brought great energy, passion, 
and extensive knowledge to these crew members, adding her signature wit and humor 
(not to mention great cooking skills) to keep things exciting along the way. We believe 
that the future of the Bob lies in the hands of the youth. By engaging now with their 
public lands and trails, our young team members are becoming the sorts of future 
stewards that we can count on to keep the Bob accessible and available to all for 
generations to come.
 
Speaking of access to all, our staff is also hard at work broadening our reach and  
diversifying our crews by reaching out to the Blackfoot and Salish Kootenai tribes, 
as well as to under-served communities near and far. While we have historically had 
heaps of excellent volunteers hailing from neighboring communities, we want to be 
sure that folks, regardless of their geographical location, socioeconomic status, and 
history of access (or lack thereof), get to experience the sort of life changing  
opportunities we’ve become famous for at the BMWF. 
 
Of course, 2018 was also a period of change. Our Board went through a period of 
transition, saying goodbye to our 16 year board president Fred Flint, along with other 
amazing leaders, and welcoming new members to our pack in hopes of keeping our 
organization current, sustainable, and vibrant. We also parted ways with our long-time 
executive director, Carol Treadwell, who served the organization with great dedication 
for seven years. Rebecca Powell, our trusty Program Director, has stepped into the 
role of interim executive director as we conduct a search for the candidate who has 
the passion, knowledge, skills, and energy to take us into the next era of Wilderness 
stewardship. Sue Johnson and Meg Killen, as well as our tremendous Board of Directors 
and volunteers near and far, have picked up the remaining slack in the spirit of  
providing a seamless transition. With them on our team, and a strong executive  
director, I am certain that 2019 will be our best year yet. I hope to see you on a  
trip or on the trail and I trust we can count on your continued support. Our mission  
has never been more essential and our commitment never stronger.  

Happy Trails in 2019! 
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Marty and Baily are a sister duo hailing from Missoula, Montana.  They began  
volunteering in the summer of 2017 having never experienced trailwork before.  
We’re glad they took that plunge, because now they’re hooked! They wanted a 
way to give back to the trails they love, while getting a chance to bond with each 
other, away from computer screens, phones, and tv’s.  Through volunteering they 
have had the opportunity to see some spectacular parts of The Bob…some high-
lights include getting to see the Chinese Wall in 2017, and napping on the shores of 
Doctor Lake after a long days work in 2018.  “Before volunteering with BMWF, I had 
never been backpacking, and it changed my life.  This incredible place has given us 
piece of mind and reminded us that there is light even when times feel dark.  Thank 
you for the inspiration and the challenge”.  Thank YOU Marty and Baily! We’re sure 
lucky to have you both as volunteers, and we look forward to seeing you out on 
the trail soon! 
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  MARTY AND BAILY CORETTE
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John has been packing for BMWF for 8 
years now, and for him, there’s no better way 
to give back to the BMWF.  John is a retired 
police captain from New Jersey, and also a 
20 year volunteer fireman.  These days he’s 
happiest on his horse, exploring our  
beautiful trails.  He loves getting to work  
with the crew leaders, and meeting  
volunteers and hearing their stories of how 
they end up volunteering in one of Montana’s 
most beautiful places.  “I volunteer pack, 
because I truly believe in what the Foundation stands for.  These people work so hard 
for all of us to be able to access the trails, the least I can do is use my stock to pack 
them in.  From their hard work, we all get to enjoy The Bob”.  We are grateful to John, 
and his critters for safely packing our crews in and out of the woods.  We certainly 
can’t do it without you! 



In the summer of 2018, I was fortunate enough to work as an intern on the Bob 
Marshall Wilderness Foundation’s Wilderness Conservation Corps (WCC). As a student 
heading into my senior year studying Natural Resource Conservation and Forest 
Ecology, I sought a summer work experience that would strengthen my outdoor work 
ethic, compliment my academic coursework, and allow me to be outside as often as 
possible. This amazing opportunity achieved that and so much more, equipping me 
with personal and professional life skills that I could have never predicted. 

Before my internship on the WCC, I had never done trailwork. I had experience  
backpacking and hiking, but was intimidated by the prospect of long hours of back-
breaking work on the trail with tools I had never even heard of, let alone worked 
with. After three weeks of training and guidance at the beginning of the summer 
with the US Forest Service and the BMWF’s staff, crew leaders, and other interns, I 
felt confident to head out into the Bob for a summer of hard work in one of the most 
beautiful landscapes in the country. The five ten-day work hitches that followed 
were some of the most challenging yet rewarding weeks of my life, presenting my 
crew members and I with many obstacles, learning opportunities, and immense  
gratification from the work we were doing. 
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“I loved knowing that 

the work that we were 

doing was bettering 

both my ability and 

the ability of other 

outdoor explorers to 

appreciate and get to 

know the natural world 

more intimately.”

INTERNS IN THE BOB: Building resilience  
& future stewards



Though working conditions were not always pleasant, and we often found ourselves sawing 
through fallen snags in a burn area with the sun beating on our backs, or digging tread on 
an exposed ridgeline under seemingly ceaseless rain, the trail improvements we were  
making always felt worthwhile. I loved knowing that the work that we were doing was 
bettering both my ability and the ability of other outdoor explorers to appreciate and get 
to know the natural world more intimately. Beyond just the work itself, our days were  
accompanied by breathtaking vistas, wildlife encounters, gorging our bellies on huckle-
berries and wild strawberries, and a crew camaraderie that made up for the temporary 
discomforts of physical labor. 

More than anything, my summer in the Bob built on my resilience, leadership abilities, 
and interpersonal skills. I was forced to persist through oftentimes challenging, physical 
working conditions that I had never experienced before, and I learned to push myself to 
persevere even when it was difficult to do so. I became stronger, both physically and  
mentally, because of it and found the beauty and satisfaction that comes from working 
towards a tangible and discernable goal. The crew working dynamic presented endless  
opportunities to step up to the plate as a leader and to improve upon effective communica-
tion skills, enabling our crew to communicate and work both efficiently and cooperatively. 
These types of skills can be applied to nearly any aspect of life, whether personal or 
professional, and I am eternally grateful to have had the opportunity to develop them with 
such an incredible organization. The capabilities and experiences I have acquired from my 
internship will follow me as I continue on in the professional conservation world,  
strengthening my understanding and devotion to the increasingly necessary stewardship  

of our world’s wild places.

Great Falls: March 10th
Helena: March 11th 
Whitefish: March 13th and 14th  

Tickets available at www.bmwf.org/events



2018 ANNUAL REPORT

2068 nights sleeping in a tent

607 
132 miles brushed   |   10,348 yards tread work 
390 drainages maintained   |    5,795 trees cleared

  miles of trails
maintained

67 PROJECTS
1,236 miles hiked

4,336 cups of 
co�ee brewed

354 mule loads of gear

Value of packers $69,000

$402,008.49

$357,758.89

INCOME

EXPENSES

2%  Merchandise
6%  Investment Income
12%  License Plates
20%  Fundraisers
23%  Memberships & Donations
36%  Grants

15%  Management
25%  Community Engagement
60% Boots on the Ground  
 Programs

44 acres 

258,000 sq. feet 
hand pulled weeds

578,000 sq. feet 
sprayed weeds

  48% female      52% male

Volunteers
Returning volunteers

New volunteers 

374

Totaling 

$505,196 
in Wilderness Stewardship Value

of weeds treated



TRAIL BLAZER
AGL Foundation at WCF
Anonymous
Cadeau Foundation
Cinnabar Foundation
Clif Bar Family Foundation
Cotswold Foundation
David Hunt
Eric Daniel
Jeremiah Johnson Brewing Co.
Kelly Castleberry - In Memory  

of Susan Siddall Castelberry
Mike Patterson
National Forest Foundation
Patricia Hoksbergen Hunter Estate -  

In honor of Patricia A  
Hoksbergen - Hunter

Recreational Trails Program
Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation
Sarah Rada-Scott
Sarah Ryerson
The Krummholz Fund
The Nature Conservancy
Whitefish Community Foundation

GOLDEN PULASKI
Barb Brandt
Bayne Family Fund at WCF
Boy Scout Troop 285
Bur-Bash DAF at Whitefish  

Community Foundation
Chris D. Moore, Landscape  

Architect, Inc.
Don and Colleen Scharfe
GLO European Windows
James and Wanda Hollensteiner 

Foundation - In honor of  
Andrew Hollensteiner

John Allen
Kokopelli Raft Co.
Michael Leed
Richard Gordon and Cheryl Watkins
Rotary Club Of Whitefish
Steve Taylor
Terri and Doc Smiley
Terry Knupp
The Weddington Center
Tom and Cindy Roberts
Tom and Teresa Quinn Fund At WCF
Whisler Family Foundation at  

Whitefish Community Foundation
Whitefish Mountain Resort

CROSS CUT SAW
Ann Clary Gordon - In Memory  

of Jim Gordon
Barbara Schelling
Blackfoot River Brewing Co.
Bob and Donna Sims
Bob and Sue PaDelford
Bob and Winifred Crawford
Craig and Victoria McVicker
David Gordon
David Hoffman
Dean Robbins
Erin Hawley/ Rag and Stone
Fred Flint
Glacier Guides - Montana Raft Co.
Heaton Electric Inc.
Ila B. Dousman Fund Inc.
James French
John and Beth Repke
Lila Bahin- Patty Chapman  

Family Foundation
Mark Straube
Noel Jinnings
North Forty Resort
Ralph Kopp
Red Ants Pants
Sara Boilen
Snowy Springs Outfitters, Inc.
Stuart and Helen White
Swan Mountain Outfitters
T-Bird Leather
Todd Harwell and Elena Flanagan

DOUBLE BIT AX
Alan Stacey
Alyssa Bardo
Anonymous
Badrock Bed and Breakfast
Becca Wheeler
Becky Lomax
Bedrock Sandals
Bob Cowdrick
Bret Luedke
Buckskin Clothier
Case Family Fund At WCF
Chris Peterson
Cindy Bruckner
Clark Carlson-Thompson
Crazy Creek Chairs
Debra Nicholson Marcellus
Dick and Dulcy Zoellner
Doug Berglund & Cathy Calloway
Ellen and Marcus Childress
Eric and Elisha Belanger

FLBC Pubhouse
Frances Galvin and Bill Clark
Franklin and Sun Schroeter
Fred and Nancy Flint
Fun Beverage
Garden Wall Inn
Glacier Bank
Greater Douglas United Way
Greg Dugdale
Heidi Anderson
Howard Jones
Hugh Jones
Jan and Christopher Moore
Jeff and Jan Martin
Jill Marks
Jim Beeman
John and Kristen Vandenburgh
Jolsen Dean
Joseph Ashby
Judy Roumpf
Kalispell Regional Medical Ctr.
Karen Perser
Kathy Kessler-York
Kevin O’Bryan and Emily Murphree
Lacy Kowalski
Lary’s Fly Shop
Lewis and Clark Tap Room
Lynne Vanhorn
Margaret Parodi
Mark Cunnane
Mark Watkins
Marty Corette
Mary and Pete Carparelli
Melanie Vandervalk
Michael Sherman
Montana Shirt Co
Nancy Lundgren
Nancy Taylor
O’Haire Motor Inn
Outfitters Supply Inc.
Park Cabin Co.
Patagonia Dillon Outlet
Pete and Jan Metzmaker
Richard Clark
Russell Meech
Safety Check Inc.
Sanders B&B
Seth Carbonari
Sheila Johansen
Spotted Bear Spirits
Stacy Isch
Stage Stop Inn
Stan and Becky Duffner
Steeps Tea
Steve & Anne Busch -  

In memory of Paul Busch
Steve and Patricia Brady

to these members, donors & sponsors  
who so generously supported wilderness 
stewardship in 2018

THANK YOU



Sue Weinreis
Sukey Pfirman
Swan Woods
Tamarack Foundation
Ted Hanson
Teonta Williams -  

In memory of Robert Keller
Teresa Narduzi
Tim Strand and Sukey Pfirman
Timothy Levandowski
United Way Of Flathead, Lake,  

Lincoln, Glacier & Sanders Counties
Wayne and Darlene Thompson

SWINGING PICK
A.J. King - In memory  

of Tom “T” Harper
Adam Fetherston
Alex Buck
Alyse Dietel
Angie Gifford
Anita Otten
Annie Hansen
Arias Hathaway
Arnold Fujioka
Asta Bowen
Baily Corette
Bank Of America Charitable 

 Foundation, Inc.
Barb and Steve Penner
Becka Stone
Betsy Fowler - In memory of  

Dr. Robert K. West
Big River Tile
Bradley & Barbara Massam
Brandi Hoersten
Brian and Marty McCully
Carissa Beckwith
Cassie March
Chany Ockert
Charles Zlock
Chris Pumphrey
Christine Hauville
Cindy Weaver
CJ Brucker
Colleen Moore
Compass Group Insurance  

and Investments
Counter Assault
Dan and Kim Short
Daniel Harper
Dave & Alex Carre
David Armstrong
Dennis Kent
Diana Damron
Diana Holshue - In memory of  

Douglas Law Conrady
Donald Stolte
Douglas Midgett
Ed Bishop
Ed Brunsvold
Edward Lawrence and Catherine 

McLaughlin

Emily Lyons
Erika Auth
Ernest and Jane Rouse
Ernie McLellan
Fleur Bakery
Gail Steele
Gary and Annell Danczyk
George Kolb
Gordon Johnson
Hilary Matheson
Howard’s Pizza
Ira Hanan
James Nowakowski
Jamie Souder
Janice Haller
Jean Dickey
Jeff Thiesen
Jeremy Rossman
Jerry Clark
Jewish Communal Fund
Jim Fortson
Jim Murphy
John & Rosemary McKinnon
John and Melissa Phelps
John Emerson
John Fraley
John McIntosh
John Nuebel
Johnny Nasset
Josh and Judy Smith
Josh Kroll
Karen Williams
Katharine Donnelley
Ken Brochu
Ken Wallace
Kim and Jan Richards
Kimberly Launer
Kramer Family Fund at Whitefish 

Community Foundation
Kristen Sims
Kurt Kress
Laura Alvey
Laura Lundquist
Leo and Katie McAvoy
Leslie Holz
Lichen & Pines Letterpress
Mackey Quinn & Mike Borror
Margaret Carr
Mark Lewis
Marlene Carter
Marvin Jess
Matt, Jane & Lauren Brophy
Matthew Fauth
Matthew Welch
Michael Fabricius
Michalene Zalesny
Mike Koopal
Montana Mex Spices
Noelle Harper
Paul Kienker
Peggy Schlesinger
Ralph & Linda Greiling
Randy Beckner
Rebecca R. Williams
Richard & Suzanne Hildner
Richard Kuhl and Marylane Pannell

Rick and Mary Schlauderaff
Robert Mullin
Rocky Mountain Outfitter
Roxanna Schlagel
Shannon Walden
Smith Wells
Stan and Bobby Keil
Stan Sneath
Sue and Ed Lieser
Sue Lefebvre
Sydney Lillard
The Nightowl & Backroom
Tim Lenzmeier
Todd Onken
Wendy Coyne
Whiskey Hill Jewlery
Wustner Bros Honey

BLAZING BOW SAW
Amy & Fritz Royer
Andrea Silverman
Ann Glenn
Anonymous (x2)
Barbara Boorman
Beth Trueblood
Bill Adams
Brad Anderson
Bruce Benedict
Carolyn Koch - In memory of  

Jack Atcheson Sr.
Chance Sloan
Charlie Logan
Christina Larsen
Chuck and Nancy Manning
Clint and Lila Leuning -  

In memory of Tom “T” Harper
Courtney Wall
David Hockenberry
Douglas and Julie Mitchell
Dudley Hartmann
Earl & Karen Philips
Eileen Carney
Francesca Droll and John Webster
George Paidas
Glacier Round House Pottery
Gordon and Rachel Nation
Greg Schatz Builder
J Michael and Charlotte Collister -  

In memory of Tom “T” Harper
Jaakko Puisto
Jan Metzmaker
Janet Robinson
Jeff Brandt
Jill & Russ Owen
Jim Fortson
Joe Pahln - In memory of  

Tom “T” Harper
John and Kathi Hartlieb
John Ashley Fine Art Photography
John Bostick
K. Norane Appling-Freistadt, Rob  

and Chris Freistadf
Karen Battenberg



Kristine and Andy Marvin
Laura and James Milos
Lewayen & Marjorie Kroeger
Linda and David Grady
Lloyd Jones
Marc and Kelly O’Brien
Marianne Madler
Mary & Ronald Behrendt
Mary Connor - In memory of  

Tom “T” Harper
Melissa Hulvat
Nicholas Herwaldt
Norm and Judy Kamrud
Pete and Mary Fusaro -  

In memory of Tom “T” Harper
Randy Gayner
Rich Clough and Mary Sexton
Rick & Claudia Mathies
Rod McIver
Rusty & Maureen Redfield
Sally Cameron-Russell
Scott & Bonnie Kiser
Skyler Prendergast
State Farm Companies
Steve And Sheri Olson
Steve Kuchera
Sue Paulson
Susan Hawthorne and Adel Johnson
Swep & Brenda Davis
Terry Chute and Jane Kollmeyer
The Lodge At Whitefish Lake
Tobias Bradley
Trent Morse - In memory of Ed Yeo
Whitefish Pottery
William Thomas

HARD HAT
Alan Satterleet
Anna Bengston
Anonymous (x2)
Backslope Brewing
Benjamin Spradlin
Bill & Ruth Breyfogle
Brian Barbaree
Brigid Fray
Cathy and Rich Kraft
Chantel Schieffer
Cynthia Snider - In memory of  

Tom “T” Harper
Dave and Judy Hoover - In memory  

of Tom “T” Harper
David Lau
Delores Benner
Devrin Weiss
Dow Powell and Becky Smith-Powell
E. Leroy Bjerke
Ellen Horowitz
Felicity Jerman
George Weldon
Gerald and Lynda Osborne
Grant Snyder
Greater Douglas United Way
Gretchen Boyer
Grete Gansauer and Zach Miller
Holly and Craig Kemp
Irene Fries

Janet Collins
Janet Novy
Janine McClurg
Jenny Cloutier
Jessica Shaw
Jill and Paul Lamb
Jim Lyons
Jim Rosenau
Jim Ruffing
Jivan Zeisse
John Dvorsek
Joshua Williford
Julie Killen
June Burgau
Katie Borgen
Katie Knotek
Kiandra Waggoner
Laura Brieser-Smith and Scott Smith
Lauren De Paepe
Laurie King
Lee Jester
Made Of Mountains
Megan Eandi
Megan Woodham
Melissa and Robert Genovese
Nancy Kaumeyer and  

Roger Herrington
Norma Linsky
Paul Sammons
Ratzlaff Consulting
Robert Harper - In memory  

of Tom “T” Harper
Sarah Wood
Shauna Albrecht
Steven Fischer
Sue Paulson
Thomas Prendergast
Tim and Hilary Shaw
Tom and Theresa Kolczak
United Way Of Cascade County
Wayne and Marilynne Donaldson - 

In memory of Tom “T” Harper
Wendy Kamm
William Carey

CORPORATE SPONSORS
Great Bear ($2,500- $4,999)
Whitefish Credit Union
Scapegoat ($1,000-$2,499)
Park Side Credit Union
Chinese Wall ($500-$999)
Bob Wards
Edward Jones: Joel Pemberton
First Interstate Bank
Freedom Bank
Mindful Designs Inc.
River Design Group
Sportsman Ski Haus
Spring Brook Ranch
Sweetgrass Psychological Services
The Base Camp
Big Prairie ($250-$499)
Advanced Rehabilitation Services
American Bank
Buffington Dental PC
Cossitt Law
Dropstone Outfitting
DA Davidson
Hash, O’Brien, Biby and Murray PLLP

Insured Titles
KRMC Community Relations
Measure, Sampsel, Sullivan &  

O’Brien, P.C.

PACKERS
Keith Alltucker
Rich Clark
Krissy Gillisipe
Roy Jacobs
Chris Morton
Scott Olson
Tony Powell
Jodie Sprage
Don Switzer
Frank Vitale
Louise & Sanford Welsh
7 Lazy P
Bob Marshall Wilderness Outfitters
K Bar L
Snowy Springs Outfitter
Sun Canyon Lodge
Lincoln Ranger District
Rocky Mountain Ranger District
Seeley Lake Ranger District
Spotted Bear Ranger District

NW MT  
BACKCOUNTRY  
HORSEMEN

Chuck Allen
Andy Breland
Margaret Herron
Rick Mathies
Wendy Montfort
Michael Todd Patterson
John Peine
Bonnie Pollock
The Tottn Family
Joy Jordon

LAST CHANCE  
BACKCOUNTRY  
HORSEMEN

Hank Flatow
Neil & Darleen Horne
Sherri Lionberger
Joe Meek
Anthony Smith
John Williams
Tyrel Williams
Roy Barkley

MISSOULA  
BACKCOUNTRY  
HORSEMEN

Dan Harper
Ken Brown

PACKER APPRENTICES
Conrad Scheid
Laramie Maxwell



Name: 						    

Address:						    

City:					     State:	         	 Zip:	

Email:

Phone:

Is this	    a Gift Membership for someone else or a          Memorial Donation?

Name of person:

You can also make a donation with your credit card or debit card online at  

www.bmwf.org/donate/

Please makes checks to BMWF. Do not mail cash. Upon receipt of donation, you will recieve a 

letter for tax purposes. Consult your tax advisor. 

To say thanks, we publish an annual donor list in our Trail Newsletter.      

      I wish to remain anonymous.

I want to join  
The Bob Squad!
Membership levels

$3000 Trail Blazer
$1200 Golden Pulaski
$600 Cross Cut Saw
$300 Double Bit Axe
$120 Swinging Pick
$60 Blazing Bow Saw
$30 Hard Hat
$__________ Other



Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation
PO Box 190688

Hungry Horse, MT  59919
406.387.3822  •  www.bmwf.org


